
Transmittal Memo 
 

The School of Family and Consumer Studies has a B.S. degree in Human Development and 
Family Studies with a concentration in gerontology. This curriculum proposal includes:  
 

1. Reworking an abandoned level graduate course (FCS 64026 Intergenerational Family 
Relationships) into a slash level course: HDFS 5/44031 Intergenerational Family 
Caregiving. The FCS course was abandoned in 2006. The proposed HDFS 44031 will be 
a required course in the gerontology concentration.  

   
2. Adding a new course HDFS 44019/51095 Intergenerational Experiences to the 

“Choose from” section in the gerontology concentration.  This course was taught as a 
workshop for three years.  Both the content and structure of the course has been refined 
and is now ready to be effectively taught in a graded – traditional course format.  

 
Need, Audience, and Precursors.   
 
HDFS 5/44031 will provide students graduating from our gerontology program with a strong 
knowledge base regarding the dynamics of multiple generation family structures, psychological 
and social stressors, and available resources.  The need for this course is documented by 
demographic trends indicates that at least one-third of adults are simultaneously providing 
assistance to elderly members, children and grand- and great-grandchildren. This course was 
formally taught as a 60,000 level and abandoned in 2006 with the plan to rework it into a slash 
level course that would be offered at both the undergraduate and graduate levels. 
 
HDFS 5/44091 Intergenerational Experiences:  (a) provide opportunities for students to become 
comfortable interacting and communicating with older adults; (b) enhance students’ 
interpersonal competencies with older adults as they begin their careers in a human service area; 
and (c) provide applied experiences with older adults for  students. This course was taught as a  
workshop from spring 2004 through spring semester 2006 then as a special topics course HDFS 
41095/51095.  Over the past three years, the content and the structure of the workshop/class has 
also evolved based on students’ and adult participants’ evaluations.  The class is now ready to be 
taught in a graded as well as traditional course format.  Similarly, the community service portion 
of the intergenerational program has been revised to reflect collaborative efforts with the Senior 
Exercise program offered by SELS.  
 
Effect on Program and Fiscal Impact.  These changes will strengthen the undergraduate 
gerontology curriculum by: (a) adding content on the dynamics of intergenerational families and 
caregiving relationships; and (b) providing guided opportunities to interact with older adults as 
well as engage in limited program planning for older adults at both the graduate and 
undergraduate levels.  No negative fiscal impact is anticipated. 
 
Alternatives and Consequences.  The alternatives are having an undergraduate gerontology  
curriculum (a) that does not adequately provide our students with the needed knowledge to work 
with older adults and their families; (b) with limited applied experiences with older adults; and  
(c) with fewer available gerontology  course options.  
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